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FRANCISCAN FAMILY o

Dorothy Nakatsuji wrote, "I'd like to share excerpts from Miss Kathie Yarr's
letter from New Zealand." She writes to tertiaries in about 15 countries. She
lives alone, her family is 13,000 miles away "but my Franciscan i‘amly give me
that sense of belenging to the great family of God.," She speaks.of the Pacific
Province as a scattered band, "but in spite of great distances, we can form a
close loving family relationship by mail." She describes the Brothers return to
Alanguala, the Poor Clares‘ life, Christmas preparation in Stroud, New South
Wales, Of the Poor Clares she writes, "Br. Reginald sald you could see the
joy and wealth of poverty at Stroud and be thankful to God for it. What a
lesson they are to the material living people of today, living up to the Jones!
is the only joy they seem to get, but must always strive. for. more. How sorry 1
am for them, they miss so mach, the richness of love, of simple things, to stop
and enjoy the beauty of nature which we are surrounded with, by God's grace."

BITS & PIECES

As always, just as soon as the new Directory was mailed, address changes
happened, and errors were noticed. The area code of the telephone for the Rev.
George Metcalf should have been (612), - Judith Layo's telephone is (315) 76L4-0823.
Linda Holz! address is 51 Elm Street, Camden, Maine OL8L3. Roberta Beisel,

116 E. Edgebrook Drive #701, Houston, Texas 7703hL. (Roberta asks whether.there
are sy tertiaries or associates living nearby.) The Rev. Russell Northway,

Box 84, Peru, Indiana L6970, DMr, William R, Heck, 3 Evelyn Drive, Delmar, NY
12054, Mr. Paul E. Holbrook, dJr., 2306 Forest Avenue, Ashland, KY 4110l. Pamela
Moffat has moved to llorocco. Her mailing address is Irs. Jay P. Moffat,

American Hmbassy, Box 99, FPO New York 095Ll.  Her location (if you'd like to
drop in}!) is American Embassy, Boite Postale 120, Rabat, Morocco. We are happy
to have the Rev. Ian Riding, of St. Jolmn's Church, 5201 N. Brockline Avenue,
Oklahoma City, OK 73108, with us. He came from the Buropean Province, There are
others who have moved within cities, and postulants added, but the list would
get quite long if I included all of them here,

We congratulate those recently ordained., We've heard of: Robert Brandt,
Donald Seaver, Joan Shelton and Annjane Tanner. Did you know that on Saint
Dunstan's' Day 1975 the Rev. Roy Frederick Schippling celebrated the 35th
anniversary of his ordination to the priesthood? We welcome three who have
recently been professed as tertiaries: Dorothy Nakatsuji, &ffie Hanes, and
Deane Kermedy. Did you know that Kale King has the "CB handle" of "Friar Tuck"?
Sister Cecilia, C.S.T. wrote about a pleasant time spent with Glen-Ann Jicha,
Muriel Adey and Peggy Hoffman. She says, "At Palatine, I met several members of
the Order and it was lovely to be with them ... As always, such contact with our

tertiaries was an encouraglng and humbllng ‘experience, and I glve thanks always
for you all."

Fellowship news has been skimpy of late (Convenors, have you asked anyone to
send in reports?) We overlooked the report from the Spokane Fellowship in the
last newsletter. They are meeting regularly four times a year, They have invited
the local Roman Catholic tertiaries to meet with them. At Fayetteville, the group
was so large that the tertiaries finally decided to meet separately from the
associates at least part of the time. The Lexington, KY Fellowship planned a
July pic¢nic. The New England Fellowship was invited to lMona Hull's new home in
Rockport for a June picnic. The New York-long Island Fellowship had a March
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Qulet Day at Little Portlon and the’ Ibor Clares' St. Joseph!s House. ‘One .
highlight of the day was 2 memorable visit with Father Joseph, O. S.F, Several ..
members attended 'the Profession of Brs.lﬂark Charles and Justus Richard; as

well as the thtle Portlen June Festlval ' They schedule menthly meetings. .

“There is a newly-organlzed Hlnnesota Fellewshlp, plannlng quarterly meetlngs
at The Oratory of St, Mary, Fr. George’ lietcalf!'s home and retreat center. They
hope to have a ‘lending library. They rejoiced with Lee Malloy when her husband,
Ward, was ordained a Hinister at the First Congregational United Church of Christ.
The ‘Bay Area New Unbrian Fellowshlp continues to have a full schedule of their own
activities in addition to meeting as a group on other occasions, Although the
San Bernardino Fellowship is smaller in'size since several people moved, they are
5till getting together whenever they can, usually with a pot luck meal as well
as the Eucharist, and a discussion. The Washingtoun, D.C. Fellowship had a
farewell meeting in July, since Pamela loffat was moving to Morocco and two other
members expect to ‘Tove out of the state ‘this summer.

Included w1th this malllng is ‘a Sermon and Reactlon, sent by hrs. :
-Patr101a Cousins, Third Order SecretaPy in Rhodesia.. IT you have comments, why

not write a "létter to the Editor" (of the T.0.. Newsletter, Helen Webb), and we
might get some dlSCUSSlOH going. .

Terry Rogere WDrks for the Volunteer Corpe, of the Eplscopal Church, 1n New
York City. She sent 'a small bookiet about. it, as well as one on the National
Institute for Lay Training. She writes that the purpose of the Volunteer Corps
is to flnd jobs for people- w15h1ng to' do’ voluntary service for a summer,. a year,
or more. -Employers Provide rcom and board, ten to fifteen dollars a week spending
money, and health insurance; She is- interested not only in finding new volunteers,
but also in locating more Places where volunteers can be uSed.. For more details.
write to Teresa Rogers,.Volunteer Corps 815 Second Avemue, Wew York, NY 10017.,

You may have heard of the Church Army, a corporation whose merbers were
Chur¢h Army offlcers. Terry explains that reeently it was felt that the name was
a deterrend, so the name became The National Tnstitute for Lay Tralnlng, which .
runs a training program for lay people, soime of whom may join the Church Army but

some may not. Within the program is the Volunteer Cdrps for placing volunteers
Wlthout tralnlnﬂ.__ s = :

Speeklng of volunteers, a need has arlsen and perhaps you Could help.
Quite a bit of material 1s sent to your Third Order secretary. which could be
circulated, Would you like to be our librarian, to hold this material temporarily

until people request is, and perhaps we could also circulate booksS. - Write Helen
Webb if youtld be interested.

Don' forget your checks, made payable to. "Thxrd Order, 8001ety of Salnt
Francis" and mailed to The Rev, Hendrik Konlng, St. . Hery's Church, Hemllton
'-Vlllage 3601 locust Walk, Phlladelphla, Pa l910h '

It has. been suggested that all tertiaries renew thelr professlon on or near
the Feast of St. Francis, October h. Tt would be helpful if yould f111 in the
blank so that we can tell which of the tertiaries are actlve.

_u_———_u-—-u—-—-——-.———.—-..—u—_._—a--..._..._....-_.._,_

To: IMrs, Edward Webb, Secretary, LOOB Buckingham Rd., Baltimore, MD 21207
RENEWAL OF PROFESSION

Name & Address: Date renewed




